DRAUGHTON  PARISH  COUNCIL
Minutes of a Meeting of the Council held on Wednesday 16 January 2013 in the Village Hall at 7.30pm
Present:
Cllr R Clayton – in the Chair





Cllr J Garnett


Cllr S Plunkett
Mrs J Markham – Clerk




Apologies:
Cllr M Curtis






Cllr M Billing

In attendance:  


Cty Cllr R Heseltine
PCSO Gary Battison, 

North Yorkshire Police (to Minute 5)



Local Electors - 1
1. Election of Chairman of Meeting
In the absence of the Chairman of the Council, it was resolved that Cllr Clayton, Vice-Chairman of the Council, be appointed Chairman of the Meeting. 

2. Report by North Yorkshire Police
At the invitation of the Chairman of the Meeting, PCSO Gary Battison reported on incident statistics in the area from November 2012.  It was noted that there had been 5 reported incidents, including 3 thefts and one road traffic collision at Chelker.  During discussion, he noted that local residents could make driving complaints direct to the Police by ringing 101 and reporting vehicle details.  This would be publicised on the website.
3. Minutes of Meeting on 12 December 2012
The Minutes of the Meeting held on 12 December 2012 were taken as read, approved and signed by the Chairman of the Meeting.

4. Matters Arising

(i) Highways Matters  It was reported that drainage on the lane to Haynholme seemed to have been improved by the digging out of the verges, but it was not thought that raising the field gate at the end of the unadopted section would help further.  The Clerk was asked to contact the area Highways engineer to check on progress with provision of a drain across the adopted section of the lane by Croft House Farm.

(ii) Highways had been asked to review the drainage and erosion problems up Heights Lane again, and letters of concern from residents had been forwarded to them.
(iii) The Clerk reported that concerns had been raised regarding parking along the top of the village from Grange Farm Cottages to the bend in the road, and the situation would be monitored further.
(iv) A65 Road Safety  The Clerk reported that Highways had carried out a safety audit of the A65 along the stretch from the village junctions and alongside the reservoir, but, although safety concerns had been noted, an engineering solution to the problems had not been identified.  It was indicated, however, that Yorkshire Water might be looking into the possibility of erecting safety barriers on the inside of the wall.  PCSO Gary Battison agreed to check again, as far as possible, with colleagues in North Yorkshire Police to see if any further action could be taken to support local concerns, and to request that incidents on this stretch of the road network continue to be monitored closely.
(v) Footpaths  The Clerk reported that recommendations for minor repairs and improvement works to the existing network of footpaths around the village had been notified to the Footpaths Officer, who had agreed either to action them or score their priority for future attention.
(vi) Code of Conduct  The revised Code, approved at the last meeting, had been circulated and its publication had been reported in the local press and on the village website.

5. Precept 2013/14
As local electors, with registered interests in property subject to Council Tax within the area, the Chairman of the Meeting, together with Cllrs Garnett and Plunkett, had submitted written requests for dispensation from the Code of Conduct restrictions on participating in the discussion and on voting on the matter.  It was unanimously resolved in each case to grant a dispensation to each councillor on the grounds that the number of members otherwise prohibited from taking part in the meeting would impede the transaction of the business.

The Clerk then reported that, following the approval of the Budget 2013/14 at the meeting held on 14 November 2012 (Minute 7 refers), a letter had been received from the District Council, requesting that the Council notify them by 31 January of the amount required in the forthcoming financial year to meet parish expenses, and also advising of changes in Local Council Tax Support Schemes which would impact on the tax base of the parish and would therefore need to be taken into account in the setting of the parish precept.

It was noted that, as the effect of the changes would be to reduce the local tax base, any proposal to increase the total precept in 2013/14 compared with 2012/13 would see the charge to residents increase by a greater amount than previously calculated.  A grant could be claimed to cover the impact of the reduction in the tax base, but it was not clear whether this would continue to be available in future financial years.
After discussion of the options for the setting of the precept, and after a full review of budgeted expenditure, it was RESOLVED that the Budget 2013/14, as approved at the meeting held on 14 November 2012, be adjusted and approved in the form as attached to these Minutes as an Annexe, and that the Clerk be authorised to set the Parish Precept 2013/14 with reference to it, to notify the District Council accordingly and to accept grant monies, to the extent available, in order to compensate for the reduction in the local tax base. 

6. Planning Applications
(i) Fairleigh  Application for Works to Trees – application supported.
(ii) Grange Farm Cottage – tree works approved.

(iii) Meadowcroft  – no comments to be made.

7. Correspondence
(i) Winter Weather Agent Scheme  A letter had been received from RAY, giving details of their Winter Weather Agent Schemes, designed to set up groups of volunteers to help support elderly residents in bad weather.

(ii) Craven Citizens Advice Bureau  A letter thanking the Council for the donation of £50 had been received.

(iii) Access to Transport  It was noted that a meeting was to be hosted by Craven District Council on 29 January to review transport issues.  The Clerk was asked to forward the papers to Cllr Billing

8. Noticeboard outside St Augustine’s Church
The Clerk reported that the Church Committee were investigating whether to repair or replace the noticeboard outside the Church, and had requested that the Council consider sharing the costs.  It was agreed to consider this further when quotes were available. 

9. Date of Next Meeting
The next meeting of the Council would be held on 27 February 2013 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall. 
The meeting closed at 8.25 pm.

Chairman
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